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STOCKTON-ON-TEES BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

MEETING OF CABINET TO BE HELD ON 12TH NOVEMBER 2015 
 
 
 

Notice is hereby given that:-  
 
(1) Stockton-On-Tees Borough Council’s Cabinet will, on 12th November 2015, consider 

the item of business listed below, in private, without having first complied with the 
notice and publication requirements of regulation 5 of the Local Authorities 
(Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to Information) (England) 
Regulations 2012 

 

Item of 
Business  

Reason for Non-Compliance with the Requirements of 
Regulation 5  
 

Asset Review, 
School Capital 
and Site Disposal 
Update  

Cabinet will be updated regarding progress in relation to Asset 
Review, School Capital and Site Disposal.    
 
The report summarises progress in implementing 
recommendations in respect of the Review of Libraries, provides 
an update on progress around Asset Transfer arrangements and 
provides recommendations around Site Disposal Strategy. 
 
An appendix to the report contains the details of the offers that 
have been received for the disposal of certain sites that are 
detailed within the report and is therefore exempt under 
paragraph 2 and 3 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 
1972. 
 
It is considered that deliberation of the matter cannot reasonably 
be deferred as this will seriously delay the sales and hamper any 
deals and delay any sales and that it is necessary and 
appropriate to seek a decision in relation to the matter at 
Cabinet’s meeting on the 12th November, 2015.   
 

 
 
(2) The Chairman of the Executive Scrutiny Committee, Councillor David Harrington, has 

agreed that the consideration of the matter cannot reasonably be deferred and that 
the meeting of Cabinet on Thursday 12th November 2015 may therefore consider the 
above matter in private, pursuant to regulation 5(6) of the aforementioned 
regulations.   

 
 
David Bond  
Director of Law and Democracy  
 
 
4th November 2015  

 
 
 


